Graduate Council Meeting

March 31, 2008

2:30 pm - 4:00 pm

Present:
James Capshew, David Daleke, Paul Jamison, Sherry Queener, 

Debora Ralf Shaw

Absent:
Barbara Bichelmeyer, Michael Darnel, Sharon Sims, James Wimbush,



James Williams, Marianne Wokeck
Deans’ Business


No reports.
Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting


The minutes from the February 18, 2008 meeting will be approved during the April 21, 2008 meeting.   The committee was asked to submit any changes or updates that needed to be made on the meeting minutes to Yvonne Dwigans.
G901 Discussion

Associate Dean Daleke would like to make modifications to the current G901 policy.  The current G901 statement doesn’t have any policy regarding how to handle leave of absence cases.  He would like to propose we add exceptions for leave of absence, military or national service and modify summer enrollment.  Associate Dean Daleke doesn’t think summer enrollment should count towards the total number of semesters allowed; some departments require their students to register for the summer.  He would also like to consider the total number of semesters.  

Associate Dean Daleke will write up a new G901 policy statement and provide it to everyone during the next Council meeting for their approval.  The Council has agreed the new policy won’t go in the bulletin, except for possibly the military & national service statement; it will just be referred to by Dean Daleke and Dr. Queener.  Associate Dean Daleke will ask his peers at the MAGS meeting next week for their practices or policies on their academic leave of absence policy.
New Constitution and Bylaws for the Graduate Council


Examples of other department’s constitution and bylaws are posted on Oncourse for the Council’s review.  Associate Dean Daleke handed out a list of 8 questions that should be addressed when drafting the new Graduate Council’s constitution and bylaws.  The current Council members have agreed the Council should be smaller; possibly 1 representative for every 150 graduate faculty per unit.  Council members should be elected to serve every 2-3 years.  There should continue to be monthly meetings.  There should be standing committees for awards, curriculum and graduate initiatives.  More officers or positions should be created amongst the council for the president (possibly the dean), meeting recorder, etc.
New Business


No new business to discuss.
